Margaret Gallagher

From:

Margaret Gallagher

Sent:

25 May 2016 17:38

To:

Alex Rivers (Alex.Rivers@circle.org.uk)

Subject:

FW: Proposal for a new Housing Development, Spruce Hills Road, Waltham Forest

Attachments:

IMG_0760.jpg; NJUG 7.docx; IMG_1113.jpg; IMG_1114.jpg

Alex

FYI

Marg

From: John Terry [mailto:john.terry@statsuc.com]

Sent: 25 May 2016 09:30 **To:** Margaret Gallagher

Cc: 'Martin Lewis'; 'Chris Bush'; 'Christine Man'

Subject: RE: Proposal for a new Housing Development, Spruce Hills Road, Waltham Forest

Margaret re the residents report of sighting electrical flashes in the trench work last Wednesday evening 18/5/16, 11pm in Forest Road, this is very possible, during excavation of the trench for the gas pipe an electrical cable was damaged due to the cover not meeting the required depth (see picture attached and NJUG document) this was reported immediately and the incumbent DNO carried out the necessary repair. We are not aware of when this was carried out and may have been late at night.

Apologies for not reporting this and making you aware, the trench work is all now reinstated and the council are very happy with it (see photo attached).

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards John

Please note this office has re located to 33 Underleaf Way, Peasedown St John, Bath, BA2 8SR

John Terry - Projects Manager Stats Utility Connections Ltd







Mailto john.terry@statsuc.com

Tel: 01761 420408 Mobile: 07791 651355 33 Underleaf Way Peasedown St John Bath

BA2 8SR

Reg'd No511112 Reg'd in England

The information in this email including any attachment is confidential and may contain information intended for the addressee only. If you have recieved this message in error please advise the author and delete the original email.

Stats utility connections Ltd has taken every reasonable precaution to establish that any attachment to this email has been scanned for viruses. However, Stats Utility Connections Ltd cannot accept liability for any damage sustained as a result of software viruses. Stats Utility Connections Ltd advise that you must carry out your own virus check before opening any attachments.

From: Margaret Gallagher [mailto:margaret.gallagher@waltham.ac.uk]

Sent: 24 May 2016 20:19

To: John Terry (john.terry@statsuc.com) **Cc:** Martin Lewis; Chris Bush; Christine Man

Subject: FW: Proposal for a new Housing Development, Spruce Hills Road, Waltham Forest

John

We have received an email report of a H&S concern regarding the trench works in Forest Road. This is an extract from a resident and we need to respond tomorrow to any concerns.

"There are works in progress at the moment on the site affected (trenches have been dug for gas and electrics), is this part of the proposal? I would like to add that we have reported safety concerns regarding these works (on Wednesday evening, 11:00pm, I saw two large electric flashes coming from the trenches)."

I would say I am concerned I am not being kept up to date with progress of the trench works in Forest Road and any issues experienced or raised.

Can you please provide advice urgently? The College is answerable as we have prompted and paid for the works etc. even if it is on the Highway.

Thank you

Margaret

Margaret Gallagher Head of Estates Waltham Forest College 707 Forest Road London E17 4JB

Tel: 020 8501 8010 Mob: 07920 790574 Fax: 020 8501 8321

Email: margaret.gallagher@waltham.ac.uk

Visit: www.waltham.ac.uk/ for more information.